

# St. James Lutheran School Newsletter

March 19, 2021

## EQUIPPING AND EMPOWERING FAMILIES AND STUDENTS THROUGH CHRIST.



St. James is hosting a fish fry this evening from 4:30-7:00 p.m. For a free will donation you can enjoy fish, cheesy taters, coleslaw, rolls and dessert. You may choose

from the three options of: drive-thru, take-out, or dine-in. Come and enjoy a meal prepared by our chefs.

Remember to log in to Fast Direct to register for the 2021-2022 school year. You will find the box to mark yes for each child at the bottom of your home page.

Everything is set up on Fast Direct to pay registration fees there also. You may choose to pay by credit/debit card, or have an automatic withdrawal made from your bank account. There is a 3% fee added for credit and debit card usage. You will be able to make tuition payments to this site starting in August. Registration fees are the same as last year; \$125.00 for each student in K-8 and \$75.00 per student for preschool. After May 31, the registration fees double.

Spread the word that all **new families for next year** will be given member rates for tuition. Encourage them to contact us by phone at 320-543-2630 or email <a href="mailto:school@stjameshl.org">school@stjameshl.org</a> for more information, or to set up a time to visit.

#### **Advanced Band Members:**

Advanced Band plays for worship this Sunday, March 21 at the 10:30 a.m. service. Please arrive no later than 10:10 a.m. and meet in the church office conference room to warm up and tune..

#### Athletic News:

The 4-6 grade boys hosted Waconia Tuesday. They played well together and came out on top 27-18. Yesterday, Thursday, they hosted Young America., and again played well, but, the final score was 36-27 in favor of Young America. The game at Chaska which was cancelled last week, has been rescheduled for April 6. The team will leave St. James at 2:45 for the 4:00 p.m. start time.

### Sunday, March 21

8:00 and 10:30 Worship services

Special Music:

10:30 St. James band

#### Wednesday, March 24

8:10 a.m. Chapel Vicar Dub 1:30 and 7:00 p.m. Lenten services

<u>In Our Prayers</u>: This upcoming week please add these prayer requests to your daily prayer time:



- For our students and staff to stay focused as we near the end of another quarter.
- For doctors, nurses, and first responders who are working so

hard to protect our health.

- For those are ill.
- For those going through cancer treatments, especially Lesley Stueven and Connie Baumann.
- For our leaders to make wise and responsible decisions.
- For those whose homes and businesses were destroyed in the recent severe storms in the southern states.
- Thank you for the promise that you are beside us and watching over us every day and all day.
- Thank you for the salvation won for us by Jesus' suffering, death, and resurrection.

<u>We are looking for</u> a permanent part-time childcare assistant. Schedule will coincide with the school year and begin in September. Summer's off!!! If you are interested or have someone in mind, contact Stacey Sparkman 859-240-6114 or email ssparkman@stjameshl.org

Chapel Update: New total for third quarter is \$229.13.

#### Choir Schedule changes:

 $\it Grades~1~and~2~will~sing~at~the~8:00~service~on~March~28~instead~of~the~10:30.$ 

Grades 5-8 will NOT be singing on May 2.

#### <u>Upcoming at St. James School:</u>

Fri., March 19

4:30-7:00 p.m. Fish Fry at St. James

Sun., March 21

10:30 a.m. St. James Band 9:00 p.m. Nine at 9:00

Mon., March 22 Scrip orders due

2:45 - 3:15 4-6 boys basketball practice

Tues., March 23

3:45 p.m. home game vs. Wayzata

Wed., March 24

8:10 a.m. Chapel

1:30 and 7:00 p.m. Lenten services

Thurs., March 25

Library

2:45 p.m. leave for game vs. Mayer

Sun., March 28

8:00 a.m. Grades 1-2 choir

9:00 p.m. Nine at 9:00

#### In the office:

\*Mayer Knights information

\*Camp Omega information

\* Lunch menus

\* Scrip orders

School Website: www.stjameshl.org/school

## Scrip orders for March are due next Monday, the 22<sup>nd</sup>.

#### MENU CHANGE:

<u>Since the second quarter chapel offering goal was met</u>, we will be enjoying the promised breakfast meal on Monday, March 29. The menu will be: French toast sticks, sausage patties, egg patties, and juice.

If you or anyone you know has a child eligible for 3 or 4 year old preschool next year contact the school office for registration information.





Students of the Week:
Kaitlyn King was born in
Waconia on February 5,
2015. Her parents are Tim
and Beth and she has an
older brother, Hunter.
Kaitlyn's favorite persons in
the Bible are Jesus and God.
The best part of the
kindergarten day for Kaitlyn
is using the tablets. Her
favorite food is orange
chicken. Rescue Riders is

her favorite TV show and Lion King is her favorite movie. Outside of school, Kaitlyn likes to do gymnastics. If she could change something in the world, she would have everyone be nice - even the bad guys. When she grows up, Kaitlyn plans to be a police officer.



Lucian Koch was born on September 19, 2014 in Waconia. His family includes his dad, K.C., his mom, Gina and a younger sister, Katie. Lucian is also in kindergarten this year. His favorite TV show is The Magic School Bus and he likes playing with Legos in his free time. When he grows up, Lucian wants to be a

demolition expert and drive in demolition derbies.

<u>Last Friday afternoon, the second graders</u> celebrated with Mrs. Wagner at a baby shower coordinated by the moms. They played some games and enjoyed cupcakes as part of the fun. Thanks to Jessica Morrissette and Billie Estrem for their planning and hosting.



